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Joint Safety Advisory Committee
21 February 2012
Minutes
	Members present:
	Professor M Stringer (Chair), Mr K Byng, Ms S Chalder, Mr J Cochrane, Professor J K Chipman, Mr T L Green, Mr L Reynolds, Ms A Sathi, 
Mr M Tomlin

	In Attendance:
	Mr D I Harrison, Mr M D Hoare, Miss V L Pendleton

	Apologies:
	Professor J Franklyn, Mrs L Heslington, Mrs H Paver, 
Professor J Preece, Ms C A Wellington

	Papers:
	The Minute Book contains copies of all written papers or reports referred to below.


12/01
Minutes
Approved: The minutes of the meeting held 1 November 2011 (JSA 12.2.1) were approved. 

12/02
Matters arising
a) 11/24 a) Asbestos
Reported:  The monitoring visits would be completed in March, and details of locations of asbestos labelling would be shared at the facilities contacts meeting in early April.

Action: Mr Byng

b) 11/26 Annual plans
Reported: Mr Harrison had discussed the issue of coordinated induction with the health and safety coordinators and committees.  The feedback was that the health and safety website gave good pointers, and each area preferred to interpret this as appropriate locally.  The safety coordinators were circulating examples of good practice.  

Discussed: Concerns about after-hours lighting in the Aston Webb building needed to be addressed between staff and Security.  There was nothing wrong with the emergency lighting.  It may be appropriate to fit motion sensors at some point in the future.  
Noted: Standard signs enforcing the 10m no-smoking zone were available from the health and safety website.
Further noted: Professor Stringer had met with Professor Richard Williams, who had agreed to support and encourage UEB interest in health and safety where appropriate, and to ensure this remained a priority for the University.  
12/03
Transport safety on campus
Discussed: There were ongoing concerns about the safety of the new road areas.  The Staff House area had not yet reopened, although major changes had been made including the provision of planters making obvious barriers between pedestrian and mixed-use areas.  
Reported: There were also broader concerns being raised at UEB regarding the behaviour of cyclists and a meeting was being arranged between Mr Harrison, Security, HAS, Estates and the Sustainable Travel Coordinator to address this.  Checks were also being made to identify whether additional speed limit signage was required.  An educational campaign was planned for the start of the 2012-13 academic year regarding being considerate of other road users.  This would target all three groups of road users: pedestrians, cyclists and drivers.  
Noted: HAS drivers received training in safer driving, and this had been extended to Estates in the form of a presentation to all Estates drivers.  
12/04
Policy
i) Received: Proposed Changes to Hazardous Substances Policy (JSA 12.2.2)

Noted: There had been changes to the Classification, Labelling and Packaging regulations which meant that container labels and accompanying information sheets would include new information codes.  The policy had been revised to reflect these new codes alongside the existing codes.  

Agreed: The revised policy was approved.
ii) Received: Revised fire notice (tabled)

Noted: The fire notice had been revised to reflect new regulations.  These would be rolled out as required rather than replaced all at once.

Agreed: The fire notice was approved subject to a box being added to show the assembly point.
12/05
Report to UEB
Received: UEB Briefing on Health and Safety (JSA 12.2.3)
Noted: The briefing had led to the debate on transport covered under 12/03 above.

12/06
Trade union matters
Access for wheelchair users

Discussed: There had been an issue with a wheelchair user being unable to access a building.  This was the result of unannounced works by an external company who had placed barriers inconsiderately, and it had been resolved as soon as Estates were aware that the work was being carried out.  Mr Byng agreed to raise this as a reminder, but noted that Mr Owen Thompson in Estates was responsible for ensuring all obligations under the Disability Discrimination Act were met.
12/07
Enforcing authorities’ activity

i) HSE proposals for charging

Reported: The HSE’s budget was being stretched and they were cutting back on inspectors.  As the University was considered a low-risk institution, it should not receive regular inspection (apart from for biological and radiation inspections).  However, from 6 April 2012 if the HSE visited the campus and found an error or omission, a charge would be levied for their time.
ii) Lofstedt review of legislation

Reported: The review had focused on a light-touch, with concentration being on industry.  There was less need to test everything: for example, PCs no longer needed PAT testing.
12/08
Incidents in HE

Reported: In 2008, a researcher at UCLA in California had been handling pyrophoric materials without wearing a lab coat.  The materials caught fire and the researcher died as a result.  The university and the principal investigator were now being prosecuted. 
Noted: This was an issue of training and guidance, to ensure that staff understood the importance of wearing lab coats and handling hazardous materials.  

Further reported: There had been a fire at York University earlier this year.  It was thought that this might have been caused by a faulty fume cupboard.  The Universities Safety and Health Association was starting a working group to look into laboratory fires and incidents.

Further reported: Ms Chalder reported an incident where an individual had been found expired in a room where liquid nitrogen was stored.  The room was not fitted with ventilation or an oxygen alarm.

Discussed: Mechanical Engineering had a liquid nitrogen generator, so had no need to store large quantities. The Medical School used liquid nitrogen for storage, so had a 2000 litre tank.  However, all gas storage facilities at the University were fitted with oxygen alarms.  

Noted:  This would be discussed at the Chemical Hazards Advisory Group.

12/09
Fire update

Received: Fire precautions update (JSA 12.2.4)

Reported:  Progress was ongoing.  The fire alarm system in Aston Webb was being upgraded.  There had been a reduction in nuisance fire alarms, as well as a reduction in false alarms and attendance by the West Midlands Fire Service as a result of the new smart detectors. The WMFS had visited in January to review arrangements for accommodating the Olympic teams, and had inspected the Munrow Centre and Hornton Grange. A new bespoke DVD about fire precautions had been developed for students.
Noted: The Call Challenge had now been extended to the whole county.
Further noted: Alan Hickinbotham, the new Fire Safety Adviser, had received the Best Newcomer award at the BUAFTAs.

12/10
Radiation adviser report
Received: Report from Radiation Protection Adviser (JSA 12.2.5)
Reported:  Following the visit from the Environment Agency, a letter had been received confirming there were no issues.  The EA would also be charging in future if an institution scored over a certain number of points.
Further reported: Sportex was proposing to use X-rays in student demonstrations.  This was not a justified use of X-rays and Dr Zabierek was uncomfortable with the proposal.  It was not clear where the ethical consideration of this should take place, as the existing ethics committees only related to research.  Mr Harrison and Professor Stringer would discuss with Professor Sheppard whether some procedure needed to be put in place to deal with these cases.
Action: Mr Harrison, Professor Stringer

12/11
Accident statistics
Received: Major accidents, diseases and incidents report for the final quarter of 2011, and a summary of all accidents reported in this period and in 2012 (JSA 12.2.6)

Noted:  The level of accidents was good for the size of the population, being average both for students and staff.  It would be interesting to see the data shown as accidents/head for a clearer comparison over time.  

Further noted: There had been a change in what needed to be reported under RIDDOR, with incidents only now being reported where they resulted in seven days off work rather than three days off. 
Discussed: A record was kept of near misses reported, but although this was encouraged it was rare that these were reported.  Estates was now operating a near-miss reporting procedure which could be used as a pilot prior to rolling this out more widely.
Further noted: Three members of Security staff were off work injured as a result of the student demonstration. 
12/12
Any other business

i) Thank you

Noted:  This would be Mr Harrison’s last meeting.  Professor Stringer thanked him for his work in creating a model committee and reporting structure and his spirit of collaboration.  Mr Harrison thanked the unions for their support during his time at the University.
Next Meeting: Tuesday 30 May 2012 at 2pm.
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